On June 3 and 4, 2004, at a seminar within the second phase of “Strengthening the Role of Local Governments and the Third Sector in Housing – Bulgaria” Project, Dutch and Bulgarian experts presented the technical aspects of the housing stock. The project is funded by the Dutch Ministry of Foreign Affairs. FLGR and IHS in Rotterdam, Holland, administer jointly the project, which goal is to apply the Dutch experience in two pilot districts of Sofia Municipality – “Mladost” and “Triaditsa”.

The topic of the seminar was “Property management – technical aspects”.

Alexander Slaev, Assoc. Prof. “Housing buildings”, Varna Free University, presented the technical evaluation methodology of the housing stock in Plovdiv. Alle Elbers, Director of PRC Bouwcentrum International, Holland, presented the Dutch experience on the quality evaluation of housing stock. Hans van Helvoirt, PRC Bouwcentrum International, reviewed the housing stock management and maintenance.

The second day of the workshop began with Alexander Slaev’s presentation “Technical defects high rise”. Sofia districts “Mladost” and “Triaditsa” were presented. Stefan Mitkov, condominium officer from “Mladost” district, spoke about citizens’ initiatives for environment improvement. Rolf Dauskardt, IHS, Rotterdam, Holland, presented the main directions for work of the owners’ associations. The municipal framework of owners’ associations (condominiums) functioning was outlined by Alle Elbers, Director of PRC Bouwcentrum International, Holland.

20 experts from the two Sofia districts, Ministry for Regional Development and Public Works (MRDPW), Sofia Municipal Council, NGO representatives took part at the seminar.

